
REGULAR MEETING 

SHERIDAN VILLAGE COUNCIL 

APRIL 9TH, 2024 

 

The regular meeting of the Sheridan Village Council was called to order at 7:00pm by President McKay. 

 

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

 

Present:  President McKay, Pro-Tem Edelman, and Trustees Sisson, Everingham, Wyckoff-McFarland, 

Wagner and McDougall. 

 

Absent:  None. 

 

Guests: Glenn Ritter  

 

Public Comment: None. 

 

Trustee Wyckoff-McFarland MOVED:  To accept the agenda as presented. Pro-Tem Edelman supported. 

Motion approved. 

 

Trustee Wyckoff-McFarland MOVED:  To approve the minutes of the March 26th, 2024, Budget/Annual 

meeting. Trustee McDougall supported. Motion approved.  

 

Trustee Wyckoff-McFarland MOVED:  To approve the paid bills as of April 4th, 2024. Trustee McDougall 

supported. Motion approved.  

 

Trustee McDougall MOVED:  To approve the treasurer’s report ending April 3rd, 2024. Trustee Wyckoff-

McFarland supported. Motion approved.  

 

Ed Lingeman:  

Reported that an Engagement letter needed to be signed for Baker/Tilly and the USDA to move forward 

with the Village’s Water Project. Trustee McDougall MOVED: To approve signing an Engagement letter 

for Baker/Tilly and the USDA. Trustee Everingham supported. Motion approved.  

 

Dan Wickes, Asst. Village Superintendent:   

Nothing to report. 

 

Cindy Patmore, Village Office: 

Reported several ordinance complaints had been received. 

 

Steve VanHolstyn, Code Enforcement Officer: 

Absent-Nothing to report.  

 

Brandon Stowell, Fire Chief: 

Reported that significant improvements have been made at the Fire Station. Also, that Sidney had joined 

the Fire Authority. He reported that the Fire Authority will have a Mileage on the November ballot, and 

they have also applied for several Grants.  



McKala Roberts, Community Center:   

Reported the Community Center has music on the 1st Monday of the month.  

 

Community Reports: 

 

Budget- Nothing to report. 

 

Personnel/Community Center- Reported a new program for employee evaluations that they would like to 

see implemented.  

 

Property/Ordinance-Discussed putting together some meetings with the parties interested in the Carnation 

property.  

 

Equipment-Nothing to report. 

 

Old Business:  

None. 

  

New Business:  

The council discussed implementing a slight increase to the Water bills with the next billing cycle. This 

increase will assist in covering the cost of the Village’s water project. Trustee Wyckoff-McFarland 

MOVED: To increase Water bills by $12 with the next billing cycle. Trustee Everingham supported. 

Motion approved. 

 

Trustee Everingham MOVED: To adjourn council meeting. Trustee Wyckoff-McFarland supported. 

Motion passed. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:24 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

Cindy Patmore 

Village Clerk 

 

 


